Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, December 8, 2020
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on December 8, 2020.  Staff Present:  Ricky Morin, Clayton Whittemore, Barbara Dewyea, Candy Vear, Freeda Powers.  Also present: Joye Lyon, Sarah Hyde.
1.
Ricky opened the meeting at 5:07pm.  The Board met with two applicants for the open position of Assessors’ Assistant.

2.
Additions and Deletions to the Agenda: None.
3.
Citizens Input: None.
4.
Dog Officer Update:  Jayson Hill joined this discussion by telephone.  He said he had just returned from Maine.  He will be quarantining for the required 7 days with a COVID 19 test scheduled for this week.  The Board reviewed with Jayson the types of dog control calls he is expected to respond to vs. those best handled by the Game Warden, the State Police, the local Sheriffs’ Department, etc.  The budget for the Dog Control Officer is of concern to the Board and they ask that Jayson be cognizant and prudent in this position.  The Board discouraged making repeated trips to the same location/residence where no resolution is feasible or foreseeable. In cases involving baiting, hunting or related concerns, the Game Warden should be notified. The Board requested that Jayson include physical address info on his written weekly report log.  Jayson mentioned that in his role as Dog Officer for the Town of Johnson, he is paid a set rate per call, vs. per hour. He suggested the Town of Eden may consider this pay approach as well.
5.
Sign orders: Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.
6.
Generator Maintenance 2021 Contracts:  The Board reviewed the generator maintenance contracts for 2021 for both generators (located at the school and the Town Office buildings).  Candy will verify if the school pays half of their cost.  Ricky made a motion to sign the 2021 Annual contracts with Brook Field Service for generator maintenance for both generators.  Clayton seconded the motion.  The Board voted 3-0.  Contracts were signed and will be sent out with payments tomorrow.
7.
Minutes: Review minutes of 11/24:  The Board did not review the minutes of 11/24; this item will be continued to the 12/29 meeting.
8.
COVID-19 Update: The Board reviewed updated guidance from the Governor around Town Meeting Day procedures and options.  Currently, the State is allowing Towns the following options: Vote by Australian Ballot (vote by mail) with educational portion done via Zoom, Vote by floor if able to comply with mandatory health and safety requirements from the CDC, VT Dept. of Health, the Agency of Commerce and Community Development and the Secretary of State’s Office, or Delay the date for in-person voting.  Further legislation is pending and due out in early January with additional guidance and, likely, funding to offset the cost of implementing Australian ballot measures.  At this time, the Selectboard determined it would be prudent to go forward with plans for Australian ballot with the informational meeting being held remotely, possibly by Zoom.  It is understood that this plan poses its own set of challenges, including costs to implement and concerns with digital accessibility throughout the town.  The Board will consider delaying the date; currently, Town Meeting Day is set for March 2nd, meaning the informational meeting must be warned no later than January 18th.  Freeda will confirm the maximum capacity of the school to further determine feasibility of use of that location for in-person voting. The Board will continue this discussion. 
9.
G1 Holdings: Leslie White came before the Board to discuss the current status of the G1 holdings funds.  She voiced her concerns that the funds will be chipped away as years go by and major projects for the Town continue to go unfinished.  Freeda agreed to look into her inquiry and get back to the Board with the following details: current status of proposed projects including Square Road, current amount of funds, interest accrued and plans for progress.  
10.
Road Erosion Inventory Report: Rob Moore joined the Board by phone for this review and discussion of his draft final report.  Included in the report is an implementation plan of five projects that the Town of Eden is looking to undertake in the next several years.  This work plan is in place to comply with the MRPG requirements for hydrologically connected road segments and their direct impact on storm water runoff and overall water quality in the greater watershed.  Rob reminded the Board that this implementation plan is not set in stone, that changes are anticipated and understandable.  This report and implementation plan show the State that the Town of Eden has road erosion mitigation on its’ radar and that it is taking a proactive approach to addressing the concern. Ricky made a motion to approve the draft final Road Erosion Inventory Report as submitted by Rob Moore and authorize submittal of the final report to the VTrans grant program staff.  Clayton seconded the motion.  The Board voted 3-0.
11.
Road Commissioner’s Report:


a. FEMA update:  Tracey Morin joined the Board by phone.  Category “A” will be able to demonstrate the required threshold of costs and will therefore be covered.  Ricky said East Hill work will likely not be completed this year now that snow is upon us.  Tracey will submit expenses thus far.

b. Final inspection form for Bridge 23; The Board reviewed the form from VTrans.  Clayton made a motion to sign the final inspection form for Bridge 23.  Barbara seconded the motion. The Board voted 3-0.

c. Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  Ricky replaced a culvert on Crooks Road.  A stop sign on Warren Road has been knocked down; he will dig a new post for it.  The pick-up truck is going in for repairs to a door latch.  Ongoing concerns with a resident on Camp Road continue now that snowplowing has begun for the season; Ricky has been in contact with the town attorney, Jim Barlow and is doing his best to minimize conflict around this issue while firmly enforcing the Town ROW and Roads policy. Ricky has not had a chance to look further into a heating system for the Town Garage but said he is going to work with what he has now.
12.
Ratify Additions and Deletions of 11/24/20:

a. Under Highway Update: State payment in lieu of Structures Grant Funds

b. Under FYI (#14d) LFCUD Matrix Design Group doing Pole Assessment in coming weeks

c. Under Other Business: Revised language to authorize tax sales

d. Under Other Business: Tax Map Maintenance Contract
Ricky made a motion to approve the additions and deletions from 11/24, as listed above #12 (a-d).   Clayton seconded the motion.  The Board voted 3-0.
13.
Budget Update:  The Board requested an alternate meeting for further review of the budget.  This discussion will be moved to a special, warned meeting on 12/14/20.
14.
Town Report Update: Tracey Morin joined this discussion by phone. The Board will need to consider the following details for the upcoming Town Report: Dedication, Warning, Bullard Award, Selectboard Report.  Also, Tracey asked the Board their feeling on revising/consolidating two pages of the report which list duplicated information: Delinquent Taxes & Dogs.  The Board requested to see draft versions of these revised pages at their next meeting for further consideration.
15.
Other Business: 

a.  The Board received and read the letter of Resignation from Andrew Ehlers, Emergency Management Director.    Clayton made a motion to accept Andrew Ehlers’ letter of resignation from the position of Emergency Management Director.  Ricky seconded the motion.  The Board voted 3-0.  Freeda will draft and send a letter of thanks for Andrews’ time in this position.  The Board did not direct staff to advertise this position at this time.

b.  The Board agreed to reschedule their 12/22 meeting due to the Holiday.  Ricky made a motion to reschedule the 12/22/20 meeting to 12/29/20.  Barbara seconded the motion.  The Board voted 3-0.


c.  The Board wished to go into executive session per 1 V.S.A. § 312(b) to discuss the appointment, employment or evaluation of a public officer or employee.  Clayton made a motion to enter executive session.  Ricky seconded the motion. The Board voted 3-0 and entered executive session at 8:31pm.  The Board exited executive session at 9:30pm.  Ricky said no decisions were made.
16.
FYI: None.
17.
Adjourn:  Ricky made a motion to adjourn.  Clayton seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 9:37pm.
Minutes Approved as written on 12/29/2020 by: Ricky Morin, Clayton Whittemore.

Freeda Powers, Town Administrative Assistant
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